
 

 

Maria H. Homem Scholarship Fund 
 

 
February 12, 2018 

Dear Music Educator, 
 
Each year the Etude Club of Berkeley awards financial support to young musicians as a 
reward for their hard work and to encourage them to continue their musical studies.  
One of those awards is a grant funded by a bequest from Maria Homem, a former 
music teacher, performer, and member of the Etude Club.  It is awarded to a music 
education program whose students are unable, under normal circumstances, to study 
music privately.  We hope in this way to encourage the study of music for all students.  
  
The club considers requests for grants up to $1500.  It’s enough to provide not only 
recognition of a program, but also sheet music, some professional coaching or a class 
trip that will deepen students’ experience of the music they study. We are interested in 
knowing about your school or music program, and the children who are involved in it.   
  
To apply for this grant, please answer the questions on the following page.  You may 
also download an application at www.etudeclub.org/scholarships.   Mail your 
completed application to   
 

Deborah Long  
1733 Wesley Ave  
El Cerrito, CA  94530  

 
The deadline for applications is April 15, 2018. 
 
You may contact me at homemschlr@etudeclub.org with any questions.  
  
Sincerely,  
Deborah Long, Chair  
Maria H. Homem Scholarship Fund  



 
 

Maria H. Homem Scholarship Fund Application 
 

To apply for this grant, please answer all of the questions below.  The application deadline is 
April 15, 2017. 
 
 

1. What is your name? 
 

2. How can we contact you? 
 

3. What is your school’s name? 
 

4. Is your school an Elementary, Middle or High School? 
 

5. Please describe the culture of your school with regard to economic level and the 
opportunities student have for enrichment outside the school community. 

 
 

6. Is your music program regularly scheduled, a pull-out program or before/after school? 
 
 

7. Please describe the content and the goals of your program. 
 
 

8. In the future, as your students look back on their experience in your program, how 
would you like them to remember it? 

 
 

9. The Etude Club awards grants of up to $1500.  If your program is selected, how will you 
use the money? 

 
 
Please send your application to 

Deborah Long 
1733 Wesley Ave 
El Cerrito, CA 94530 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at homemschlr@etudeclub.org.  We look forward 
to hearing from you. 

 
Thank you, 

Deborah Long, Chair 
Maria H. Homem Scholarship Fund 


